*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
March 21, 2010
                 Fifth Sunday of Lent 
Saturday, March 20

  4:00 – Harry I. Hewins -5th Anniversary

Sunday, March 21

  8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

  9:30 – John Peterson – 1st Anniversary

11:30 – Rita & Joseph Sorrenti – Memorial

Saturday, March 27

 4:00 – John Colbert – 7th Anniversary

Important Dates
Wed. 3/24 - Mass – 6:30 & Confession after until 8:00
 Thu. 3/25 – Mass – 6:30pm
 Fri.   3/26 – Adoration – 6:00pm in Chapel

                    Divine Mercy Chaplet – 6:30pm

                    Benediction after Chaplet
Religious Education News
CCD Registration for September 2010
An email with the registration form was mailed this past week to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program. Registrations are now taking place.  If you did not receive an email the forms are also available in the CCD office which is open on Tuesday and Thursday from 10:00-4:00.
 Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00.  Please do not go to the Rectory because the CCD office is located in the basement of the church.
HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE

Palm Sunday - 3/27   4:00 Mass


            3/28   8:00, 9:30 & 11:30 Mass

                      Teen Mass at 6:00 pm
Wednesday – 3/31   6:30 Mass & Confession until 8:00pm
Holy Thursday – 4/1   7:00 pm - Mass of the Lord’s Supper

Good Friday – 4/2    3:00 pm - Stations of the Cross

                                   7:00 pm - The Lord’s Passion

Saturday – 4/3    Easter Vigil Mass at 7:30 pm 

Easter Sunday - 4/4   Masses are at 8:00, 9:30 and 11:30.
Our Shared Treasure
March 7, 2010 Collection: $ 5,718.
Grand Annual Collection: $ 350.
Electronic Giving

In an effort to make it more convenient for parishioners to financially support our parish, please consider making offertory contributions electronically.  Rather than placing cash or checks in the collection each week, you now have the option to have a predetermined amount withdrawn monthly from your checking or savings account and it will be automatically deposited into the Parish offertory.  Transactions will be made on the 15th of each month.  To sign up or for more information please contact the rectory.
Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection is coming to a close soon. A total of $44,401 has been collected to date. We realize that some families cannot contribute the $250 amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   
Catholic Appeal
“The Gifts we Have, We Are Given To Share”

Success in the eyes of God is not about the quantity or quality of our material goods.  Instead, it’s about how we use those goods: do they move us closer to God, or are they an obstacle?  God calls us to share what we have to help others.  By providing support for many ministries of the Church, the Catholic Appeal offers everyone a chance to practice Christian stewardship.  Please consider how you will participate this year and thank you to everyone that has pledged thus far!
Easter Egg Hunt

The Family Life committee will be sponsoring a special Easter egg hunt after the 9:30 Mass on Easter Sunday.  It will be outside in the backyard of the church-weather permitting.  



[image: image1.png]



Food Pantry Needs
We thank you for your continued support of the food pantry. When you are shopping, the pantry needs spaghetti sauce, baked beans, canned fruit, jelly and canned carrots. Ketchup, mustard, mayo, deodorant, soap, T.P. and paper towels are always welcome too! FYI: We recently created an e-mail address so we can be reached easily. Our address is: ebstvincentdep9@aol.com. One of our members will be checking it regularly, so please contact us if you have a question or know someone in need of assistance. We also can be contacted by calling the Rectory and leaving a message.

  Easter Flowers

If you wish to have your loved ones remembered this Easter, there are special flower envelopes available in your envelope packet.  There are some on the ushers’ tables at the doors of the church also.  All flower envelopes need to be in the rectory by Sunday, March 28th.
Lenten Journey
The children in the CCD program are invited to embark on our Lenten Journey.  Each week when they come to Mass they will be looking for a basket which will have an item that is a symbol of Lent and Easter.

There will also be a card that explains the symbol and an action item that the family should do during the upcoming week.  This Lenten Journey is a wonderful way of bringing the family together during this Lenten Season.  We are asking all the children to bring a non-perishable snack items (canned fruit, cookies, chips, popcorn, etc.) to give to the food pantry for this week’s donation.
300 Club

We have been encouraged by the responses to the new membership year. If you have not taken out a membership either for yourself and/or another family member, please consider becoming a member. It costs only $60. The first four drawings are on March 27th.  

300 CLUB RAFFLE

If you would like to become a member in the 2010-2011

300 Club just tear off the bottom and submit your application.  First drawing will be March 27th

-----------------------------------------------------------------------

NAME:____________________________________
ADDRESS_________________________________
ENVELOPE # IF KNOWN_______________

METHOD OF PAYMENT:
$60(  )     2 PMTS OF $30(  )      4 PMTS OF $15(  )

From our Pastor:
Dear Friends,

These are extremely busy days at St. John Parish. They are days of preparation. This past Friday, 80 of our second graders received their First Penance. It was so wonderful to see them approach the priest for confession in a joyful manner.  I want to thank in a most special way the eight priests who were present to help these “little ones” know God’s mercy and forgiveness. Following First Penance, we will once again embrace Holy Week and the Sacred Triduum and Easter. Next week’s letter will be devoted to the theology and spirituality of this sacred week. 

After Easter, we will celebrate two Confirmation Masses for eighty of our sophomores.  They are a wonderful group of young men and women who are ready to embrace the Lord and the Church in a special way.  Many of them have already indicated a willingness to become Peer Ministers and to attend the August Leadership Retreat.  Please pray that the Holy Spirit fills their hearts with God’s love. 

After Confirmation, we will have two beautiful First Holy Communion Masses for those 80 second graders who just celebrated their First Penance. I don’t think that there is a more beautiful and more meaningful liturgical celebration for the children and their parents and grandparents than a First Communion celebration. Please pray that the Lord would bless and protect these “little ones”.

So as you can see, there is much to get ready for here at St. John’s.  Finally, I heard from Fr. Moses from Ghana.  He will be arriving on June 1 for the summer.  I know that we are all looking forward to his arrival. 

God Bless,

Fr. Wally 

